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College Roundtable for Planning and Budgeting

MINUTES

Monday, January 28, 2019

Present:
Felicia Bridges, Lisa Cook, Martin De Mucha Flores, Barbara Des Rochers, Sam Gillette, Kuni Hay, Brenda Johnson, Cora Leighton, Jennifer Lenahan, Kelly Pernell, Cynthia Reese, Stacey Shears, Shirley Slaughter, Rowena Tomaneng. Joseph J. Bielanski, Jr., Emily Diehl, Jasmine Martinez, John Saenz, Charlotte Lee, Kelvin Cheah, Alejandria Tomas
Co-Chairs: 
Rowena Tomaneng, College President and Kelly Pernell, Academic Senate President 
	AGENDA AND DISCUSSION ITEMS

	1. Review Agenda

	Co-Chair Tomaneng welcomed attendees to the first Roundtable meeting of the Spring 2019 semester. Attendees were requested to review the agenda. She noted a change in the “Desired Outcome” section.
· Milvia New Construction & Building User Group should read, “Shared Information”.
· Delineation of Functions-PCCD & Colleges should read, “Solicit Feedback”.
Motion:  Shirley Slaughter moved to approve the agenda with the changes noted.

Second by: Kuni Hay

All in favor
Opposed: None

Abstentions:  None

So moved by Co-Chair Tomaneng

A round of introductions was conducted noting attendees’ name and their constituency representation. 

	2. Review Minutes from December 10, 2018 

	Co-Chair Pernell requested the review of the December 10, 2018 meeting minutes. 
Motion: Stacey Shears moved to approve the minutes.
Second by:  Brenda Johnson
All in favor

Abstentions: None

Opposed:  None

Co-Chair Pernell declared that the meeting minutes are approved.

	3. Accreditation Update

	Leader: Rowena Tomaneng
Document: Berkeley City College_01_25_2019 – ACCJC Letter
All four of the colleges received correspondence from the Accrediting Commission for Community and Junior Colleges (ACCJC) this morning. The draft of the December 14, 2018 Actionable Improvement Plan was noted as accepted. Along with the acceptance, they gave us instructions on how we are to proceed in terms of doing this work and providing updates to the Commission.
President Tomaneng read the letter’s second paragraph and noted that the majority of the bullet points listed are similar to what’s been in the communication except bullet #5, “Adopting a restructuring plan to improve efficiencies and accountability at the District Office and the Colleges”. 
· This has been pulled out from some of the narrative portions of what was submitted on December 14th. 

· She noted that the reason that she wanted to highlight this is that the next agenda item, the Delineation of Functions, is a draft document of an attempt at the District leadership level to start thinking about decentralizing some of the functions that are happening at the district that are duplicative of what has been going on at the colleges.

· In terms of the timeline, the letter requires an update in March which is not in the timeline that we submitted.
· It also notes that the resulting plan should include timelines and milestones capable of being addressed in subsequent reports as may be required by the Commission.

· An update on the progress on the preparation of this report is due to the Commission on March 1, 2019.

· The final report must be submitted by May 1, 2019. 

· This is what was in our draft December letter.

· We were going to have it Board approved.

· After it was all vetted we would be taking a look at the plan.

· We would have participatory governance in terms of developing the final plan.

· The Commission will look at it in June.

The timeline will move very quickly this Spring because we are doing a number of activities. Some of the activities noted were:
· Program Reviews.
· Finalizing the alignment with the Vision for Success, Board of Governor’s goals.

· Additionally, we are also commencing the planning process for the Bond and getting back to the Milvia property.

For the Participatory Governance Council (PGC) meeting, President Tomaneng indicated that she believes it was decided on Friday that in terms of the PGC workgroups that are related to the ACCJC that there will be two major workgroups, starting this week until everything is done.
The Finance workgroup will continue and participants include:

· President Tomaneng and President Gilkerson from Laney College.
· Academic Senate Presidents, Donald Moore, Fred Bourgoin, Rochelle Olive.
· Vice Chancellor Romanier Johnson from the District.

· SEIU President, Richard Thoele, has been invited to attend. 

· Peralta Federation of Teachers (PFT) President, Jennifer Shanoski is also invited to attend.
The second group that is going to be meeting is a combined Enrollment Management group along with the Student Success infrastructure group.  That invitation to those members is going out today, if it hasn’t already. The first meeting will happen on Friday, after the Finance meeting. 
For that group, for each of the colleges, participants will be as follows:

· Vice President of Instruction.
· Vice President of Student Services.
· The Accreditation Liaison Officer (ALO).
· All of the Senate Presidents will be invited.
· Unions are also welcome to participate in that work.
These are the two areas of planning that we have to include in the final integrated Actionable Improvement Fiscal Plan.

Document: Updates for Roundtable 1-28-19 (Enrollment)
VPI Hay added that what they talked about in terms of creating this response, in addition to what President Tomaneng reported was that they have identified their meetings.
· The Planning and Budgeting Council (PBC) will meet at the District 9-10am

· Joint PGC/PBC will happen between 10am-12pm which is the time that this group is going to be talking about the responses.

· PGC will go back to its own shared governance meeting between 12-1pm.

What is not clear is how the information from the two groups of people meeting will come back to the PBC/PGC.

VPSS Stacey Shears added that later at the PGC meeting they decided to create a small task force to look at things that are not approved in PBC and it going to PGC. They voted to not allow that to happen; if it is not approved in PBC, it is not going to PGC but they also decided to create a small taskforce to look further into it.
President Tomaneng will follow up on this one in terms of the Planning Budget Integration Model taskforce (PBIM). She stated that from this morning, in terms of looking at the timeline, and when they received the letters, they decided to develop a template for each of those two PGC/ACCJC workgroups. The template is going to be the way that we provide updates in a consistent and similar manner.  Those updates will go to the Planning and Budgeting Council and the Participatory Governance Council and probably how we communicate back so that all of the colleges are updated.  The other activity related to all of this is the Program Review timeline and when the resource allocation request from each of the colleges will be going to the District Planning and Budgeting Council.

VPI Hay reviewed the 2018-2019 Program Review topic on the document handout noting that a special meeting will be added on March 29th, to review the colleges’ prioritized resource allocation.
· Because of the failed processes in Program Review thus far, it was felt to be important to push this review back as much as possible, without jeopardizing the resource allocation timeline. 

· Within BCC it was vetted through the Chairs, the College Researcher, and the Deans.

· Part of the recommended process is that we need to make sure the colleges’ shared governance groups have ample time to meet and prioritize its own areas.

· You will have about a month to do this once the summary is received.

President Tomaneng added that this means that the Facilities Committee, the Integrated Planning for Quality Programs Committee (formerly the Ed Committee), and also the Technology Committee will be looking at the Program Reviews and pulling out the resource requests for her to then summarize, with some detail, to then send up to the Planning & Budgeting Council by the due date at the end of March.
Chairs and Co-chairs of our governance committees will have to make sure that they are working the timeline accordingly in order for their requests to come to College Roundtable prior to the March 29th meeting.

The corrected timeline is as follows:

March 21st - Prioritized lists to be sent to Roundtable members for review

March 25th - BCC Roundtable (approval)

March 29th - PBC/PGC review (added meeting)
As a recommendation, President Tomaneng suggested setting our timelines so we could fold in the Technology, Facilities, and Integrated Planning Committees.  With this, the Senates also have to conduct their reviews.

Q. Regarding the 3-20 submission date, Kelly asked is this for example, equipment requests? Would the list of equipment all go to the Facilities Committee for endorsement?

Response: President Tomaneng responded that we are getting the data from the Program Review requests so the Facilities Committee will be pulling out the list and doing prioritization work there to then send up for review.

Q. For clarification, Facilities Chair Slaughter asked if the Facilities Committee will be prioritizing the equipment needs of each one of the different programs or are they just compiling all of the information.
Response: They are compiling all of the information and if needed a template could be created for all committees to use.  This will make it easier for when President Tomaneng will have to put everything together to send to the District.

Comment: Barbara Des Rochers indicated that she thought there was a difference between facilities and equipment. They order a lot of equipment in the Science department that has nothing to do with Facilities.

Response: Director Slaughter suggested that this be clarified for everyone. Her thinking is that if it is IT equipment, it will go to the Technology Committee but if it is something like furniture or other equipment it would probably be a part of Facilities.

Additionally, President Tomaneng added that it will be from the Integrated Planning Committee because they are looking at instructional needs. The joint Student Services and Instruction Integrated Planning Committee is looking at the other needs in Student Services and Instruction that are not directly in Facilities.

As an example, President Tomaneng added that there is a separate section where she will drop in the Faculty Prioritization List and, even with vacancy freezes, she needs to meet with the Classified Senate to also review their prioritization list that was completed last Spring .
It was agreed that this will be flushed out later.

Because she has not seen the summary that College Researcher Phoumy Sayavong provides, VPI Hay indicated that this is her disconnect. 
· President Tomaneng commented that Phoumy puts everything on a spreadsheet and indicated that they can sit down and talk with him so they will have a similar template that he is using.

· She noted that this is what they did in the Technology Committee; he pulled everything out and they put them in categories. 

· She believes that the challenge is that if the requests were coming in the Program Review but they did not have estimated costs, then they would have to go back for the information because the Planning & Budgeting Council is interested in receiving the cost estimate information, whether there is funding or not.
Chair of Chairs Cora Leighton added that it was really complicated from the Chairs perspective and briefly highlighted some of the issues they had including communicating associated costs.
Financial Crisis and Management Assistance Team (FCMAT)
Reporting on the last topic update related to accreditation, President Tomaneng stated that we have the Financial Crisis and Management Assistance Team coming to the District next week. 

· They are holding an orientation with District leadership including a few of the Trustees on Monday, February 4th, 10:00 am., in the District Boardroom.

· The orientation is open to members who are interested in finding out more information.

· Jennifer Shanoski, PFT President and President Tomaneng will be working closely with Board President, Trustee Bonilla, in relation to FCMAT.

· The Trustees want to be very much involved in that work and the Chancellor has requested that a few people work with Trustee Bonilla.

· This will be happening this Spring and probably for the duration of the year. 
· Co-chair Pernell added that the State Chancellor’s Office is covering the expense for FCMAT to come out. 

The agreement with FCMAT and the State Chancellor’s Office was referenced and President Tomaneng noted that attendees can browse, in detail, the electronic copy distributed to review the scope of work.
She emphasized that Enrollment Management and supporting the District’s work with enrollment is not in the scope of work for FCMAT and they have asked us to work directly with the State Chancellor’s Office and the Institutional Effectiveness Partnership Initiative (IEPI).

We have to be proactive quickly in working and setting up a schedule with IEPI especially those who will be working on the Enrollment Management updates and the Student Centered Funding Formula implementation.

Q. Does each college reach out to IEPI?
Response: No. The Actionable Improvement Plan is a District enrollment management plan. The Chancellor will make the contact and schedule accordingly. VC Siri Brown and VCAA Jason Cifra are aware of that as they are co-chairing that student success piece and enrollment management.

Q. Regarding the new deadline for the progress report to ACCJC, VPI Hay asked if we need to vet that through the Board.
Response: Right now, President Tomaneng believes we do not have to vet that as it is just an update. The final plan will have to be vetted.

Comment: For the final plan, VPI Hay added that VC Brown was saying that we want to take the draft to the Board of Trustees as a first read on the tentative date of March 19th.  She is not sure how that will be negotiated as PBC/PGC are not going to look at that until the 29th.

Comment: They will have to revise the timeline.

If there are further questions, President Tomaneng invited attendees to feel free to send her a message and she’ll be happy to provide more information. She also requested that ASBCC VP of Public Relations, Emily Diehl, go back to AS and let them know that if they need for her to do a short presentation at an upcoming meeting, she will be happy to do that.

	4. Milvia New Construction & Building User Group

	Leader: Shirley Slaughter
For the benefit of new members, Director Slaughter provided a brief history of the Building User Group (BUG).

· The committee was formed in November, 2015 and at the time the committee’s charge was to provide advice and recommendations to the President, given our existing space and the budget allocated.
· They met up until September, 2016.

· This included meeting with the architects and the District Facilities’ staff for a number of months.

· They were identifying and clarifying what the programming priorities would be for the newly purchased building.
· At the time, the focus was on refurbishing the new building.

· There was information that came to light that put the project on hold.

· The concern at the time was that the $11M associated with refurbishing the property, would not be the best use of the funds.

· They uncovered that the facility requirements identified in their comprehensive study a few years ago identified the need for BCC to double our space by mid-2020.

· The existing Milvia Street building offers us space that is roughly the equivalent of the 1st floor; one floor in the main building.

· Another issue is that the refurbishment would not address the awkward construction of the property which impacts our ability to maximize the space.

· Refurbishing would not allow us to relocate some of the restrooms.

· It also would not allow raising the ceilings that would be needed for classroom instruction.

· Half of the refurbishment cost would go to upgrading the foundation.
· For these reasons the District and the college decided that demolition and build new would be our best option.

· However, due to the lack of funding the project was placed on hold and the BUG committee discontinued their meetings.

With the passage of Measure G, they are reconstituting the BUG committee.  The membership will consist of:

· Director of Business and Administrative Services

· The Direct of Special Projects from the District

· Dean of Business, Science, and Technology

· Dean of Liberal Arts and Social Sciences

· Vice President of Instruction

· Vice President of Student Services

· Two Classified Staff Members 
· There are some individuals who will be on the committee based on their position such as the engineer, Scott Barringer, and Johnny Dong.
· Three Faculty Members

· Heather Dodge has agreed to serve as a faculty member.
· They are looking for two additional faculty members.
· They are requesting that two students serve on the committee.
· Alejandria Tomas, was requested to assist with obtaining student committee members.
· The first meeting will be held on February 19th, during college hour.

· Thereafter the committee will meet once a month.

· The meeting will be held in room 451.
Ideally, Director Slaughter would like to have membership set one week from today or, February 4th.

· Barbara Des Rochers expressed interest as a Faculty member.

· Jennifer Lenahan and Felicia Bridges expressed interest as Classified members.

President Tomaneng requested that constituency presidents contact Director Slaughter after the meeting to let her know who they are endorsing for participation.

Something to think about for the constituency groups is that last time members of the group were also potentially related to programs that were relocating to the remodeled property. There were already ideas that were flushed out last time for the remodel, in terms of programs that would move over, such as the programs and additional classrooms that we have in 2000 Center Street. From the Facilities Technology Master Plan, we know that where we are very deficient, ongoing, is in the Sciences, lecture classrooms and labs for Chemistry and Biology.  This is a priority area for the college because it is in the Facilities Master Plan in terms of making sure that we have the space to serve students. We want to eliminate the need to send students to the other colleges to take classes because we just have the wait list.

Q. Does the user group also talk about reallocating space within the existing building or is it simply focusing on the new building?

Response: Yes, that is happening as well.  Right now they are focusing on the programming for the new building which is going to provide an idea of what they will be doing at 2050 Center Street. Both conversations will occur.

Q. So whether a group is actually moving or not, they will be affected at some level?

Response: Yes.

The other thing that President Tomaneng wants everyone to be realistic about is that she did announce that each of the colleges were earmarked $80M in terms of the $800M bond, but this doesn’t mean you’re only going to get $80M. Based on the priorities that are set forth District-wide, we can still advocate to get additional monies. Right now, we think we have the $12M still remaining from the remodel. That’s why we are projecting that we have $92M for new construction at Milvia and whatever changes are here, minimally. Be aware that it’s very expensive for construction and there is escalation that happens even monthly as we wait to get moving on a project. We want to be realistic about the new construction; for example, a six floor new construction building might take up almost $90M in terms of cost and in our Facilities and Technology Master Plan we do have in there, technology needs.  We have been short about $800K on a network upgrade. In the last year and a half the District hasn’t been able to find the money for BCC’s upgrade. These expenses and needs will also have to be considered.

	5. Delineation of Functions-PCCD & Colleges

	Leader: Rowena Tomaneng

Document: General Delineation of Functions_Jan142019 working1.22.19 (BH)
President Tomaneng referenced the supporting document that was distributed electronically. She noted that we may not have time for this topic so it may have to come back or she may have to solicit feedback survey style.

The document is a first attempt at trying to delineate where primary functions should be happening across the district at either the colleges or district offices.  The District has been asked to think about restructuring for efficiency and remove duplication of effort.

· Using Risk Management, Safety Training & Emergency Preparedness as an example, President Tomaneng noted the District as having the Primary (P) function and the Colleges as Secondary (S). She noted that both are addressing the function but the District is primary.

· For Evaluations, Faculty, Classified and Managers were reflected as a Shared (SH) function.
· Referencing faculty, President Tomaneng noted that it is in the contract that faculty evaluations and tenure review coordinators report to VCAA Brown instead of the colleges.
· Since it has not been negotiated in the contract, if some of those types of functions and processes were to shift to the colleges it would be a negotiated item with PFT or for Classified Staff, SEIU. The managers do not have a union so they would have to be doing it, meet and confer, through the management group.
There were questions and discussions regarding the draft to include:

· Recruitment: Is it employee recruitment?

· Response: Yes
· Complaints and Grievances – shown as (P)/(P) and below on the same page (P)/(S).
· The first is focused on HR from the District perspective; and the second from student complaints/grievances beginning under the VPSS and moving up through the District for another review, if necessary. 

· Confusion with the distinction between the blue headers and white headers.

· How did the matrix get put together? 
· The Chancellor assigned it to the College Presidents who began working on it about a year ago.

· Different Vice Chancellors have come in to review their areas.

· Was there any attempt to link it up with the Standard III of ACCJC?

· It’s two different functions. They are aware that we did turn something in, in terms of delineation to ACCJC but this document was a draft and is evolving as a way to have the entire District think about restructuring.

· The December 14th plan says that there is going to be a move to bring the District down to 15% in terms of expenditures as a central service unit.  In order to start thinking about that you need to look at all of the departments and identify duplication of effort.

· Unclear how departments are reflected based on how it is laid out.

· It is presented in a general format as they didn’t want everyone to get bogged down in the day-to-day operations.

· There is detailed activities but they were hoping that the work would be done with all of the units that were involved. It wouldn’t be just the College Roundtable further vetting, it would be the departments.

· Question regarding breakdown by areas, i.e., Student Services, Instruction, Administration.

· They have that breakdown.

· It was felt that presenting it in a simpler format would be a better way to solicit feedback.

· If everyone across the District is interested in the day-to-day individual activities, this needs to be communicated so that when they do a survey it can include the breakdowns by areas.

· VPSS Stacey Shears shared that she doesn’t remember changes being made to the delineation at PGC but she remembers that these were the types of questions that came up.
· People had a little bit of a hard time following groupings on this actual document.

· Are they going to eliminate positions? If we still have the positions how are we going to reduce the budget?
Response: That is going to be the conversation as we start doing the fiscal work. If you are decentralizing and moving functions to the college it means that you have to allocate resources to the colleges and decrease what is happening at the District.

· What if there is a contradiction as far as responsibility of positions? For example we wanted to take back the publication of the Schedule and last week they are saying they want to continue to do the Schedule.
· This is the first we have heard of it. President Tomaneng requested that this be discussed after this meeting.

· VPI Hay asked how do we know what the functional multi-college District should look like. It would be great for us to have a successful model of a multi-college District functioning. We have to have some kind of set standard that is working.
· President Tomaneng will take this back to District governance.

· VPSS Shears reported that they didn’t get into drilling down into the detail.
· In years past there was discussion about looking at other colleges districts as a very important guide. The goal is to get down to 15%, what is the goal now?

· 21% but if you add in General Services it is 28%.

· The 21% is almost as large as BCC and COA and Merritt.

This discussion will be continued.  President Tomaneng welcomed feedback but she will also ask Phoumy to assist her with putting it in a survey format so a report can be ran with the feedback received.



	6. Shared Governance Reports: Academic Senate, Classified Senate, ASBCC

	Academic Senate (Report by Kelly Pernell)
· Delineation will be introduced at this week’s meeting
· They have not met this term and their first meeting is this Wednesday, January 30th.
· They will review a draft of a Tenure Facilitator job description.

· Tim Rose’s term is up.

· You can only be Tenure Facilitator four years.

· There hope is to endorse a job description through Senate and bring it to Roundtable.

· They will be putting a call out for faculty to participate in the four areas of our Guided Pathways project. 

· They have identified three out of the four leaders.

· Will be doing a callout for another faculty leader in the area of Preparation for College.

· Also looking for faculty and student participation in those four areas.

· PFT is hosting a happy hour this Wednesday at the Lake Chalet Restaurant from 4-6pm.
Classified Senate (Report by Jennifer Lenahan)
· Would like to have Classified staff start using Professional Development funding.
· There are two things coming up:

· California Community Colleges Classified Senate (4CS) is being held in Tahoe City on June 13-15, 2019. She is hoping the next Classified Senate President will attend.

· Classified Professionals across the State are also having an event at Fresno City College on April 5th.
· As they try to build the Classified Senate, she feels it is important that they start attending some of these outside functions. If they start learning more about what Classified Staff should be doing they can get more involved with Guided Pathways.
· Elections are coming up in April/May.

· The hiring prioritization came up but since we are not doing any hiring right now, she is not sure if they want to use the old one or start fresh.
· President Tomaneng commented that they probably should have a separate meeting with Classified Senate Officers to discuss prioritization.
· Their first Senate meeting is February 14th which is also the Accreditation training day so this will be rescheduled.

Chair of Chairs, Cora Leighton stated they have a standing question about the Biology hire.

· President Tomaneng said she is happy to announce that we should move forward with the Biology search.

· What is still in question is the cost of the .5 remaining.

· They don’t want to move forward with hiring a .5 in Counseling without ensuring that the budget is there.
Associated Students of Berkeley City College (Report by Emily Diehl)

· Welcome Week began on Tuesday.

· President Tomaneng came down to Taco Tuesday and they served over 200 students.

· Students appreciated the gesture as some had not brought their lunch and they were able to ask questions and share their plans.

· Wednesday was the Campus Resource Fair.

· Over 20 campus areas and departments were in the Atrium.

· Over 120 students attended.

· Thursday was a, “Help Us Help You” event to welcome students, provide directions, and assist in the enrollment process.

· Friday they had Game Day for students to enjoy pizza and play games.

· Students hope to have this every week.

· This week they are having Club Rush:
· Tuesday and Wednesday during College Hour.
· Thursday from 5-6pm for evening students.

	7. Good of the Order / Announcements

	· VPI Hay reported that on Friday they had a Chairs meeting to address enrollment decline.

· Because FTEF was available, they were able to have good discussions.
· They have been able to add five different late start courses.

· Will be asking Felicia to add a separate late start link on the website so students know what’s available.

· Another thing considered was a 3-week session start May 28th – June 14th, a Spring Intercession.

· COA had a huge success in those 3-week sessions.

· Do we want to offer primarily online courses?
· It is on the table but has not been decided.

· The analysis with the Deans is going on right now.

· For the summer they decided to add the 8-week session. 

· We have the regularly scheduled 6-week session starting June 17th – July 26th. 

· The 8-week session offering high unit courses would be extended to August 9th.

· Director Slaughter reminded everyone of the Budget Forum that will be held on February 11th.
· The Chancellor and District Finance Department will be coming to BCC to discuss the State of the District Budget from 2-3pm.

· Also on February 11th is the new bond Measure discussion, from 3-4pm.

· Both forums will be held in Room 451.

· President Tomaneng acknowledged that the college has been working very hard at enrollment. 

· She stated that it has been disappointing in terms of our extended hours on Saturdays as we haven’t had as much traffic as we have had in previous years.

· She appreciates everyone’s efforts.

· A suggestion was made to put advertising on the next agenda noting that buses were seen with Contra Costa Community College’s advertisements on them.

· These conversations have started but we are trying to make sure that we are maximizing the money, getting ready for Summer and Fall.

	8. Meeting Adjourned

	With no additional announcements, President Tomaneng adjourned the meeting.

	Next Meeting:  February 11, 2019, 12:20 p.m., Room 451A/B


Minutes taken: Cynthia D. Reese, 981.2851, creese@peralta.edu[image: image1.jpg]
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